Testimony of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society before the DC Historic Preservation Review Board

HPA 14-624   429 12th Street, SE, rear (Walker's Court)

My name is Beth Purcell and I am testifying on behalf of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society's Historic Preservation Committee.  Thank you for letting us share our views on this project.  The Historic Preservation Committee of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society met with the applicant and reviewed the  plans for this project dated December 17, 2013/July 22, 2014 and offers the following comments. 


We believe that this modern interpretation of a storage building is effective and appropriate.  This is a storage building covering virtually 100 percent of an alley lot.  The applicant does not know when the building was constructed.  Much of the building is deteriorated, and little of the historic fabric remains.  The applicant believes that it is possible to save the brick walls, and has incorporated these walls into the project.  The stacked wood elements suggest the building's original brick. The plans call for a sliding door, similar to the original door, to provide security when closed, and natural light into the space when open.  A new second story has a similar sliding screen door, and a roof deck.  


Roof decks are often an issue of concern in the Capitol Hill Historic District.   We believe that this roof deck is compatible for several reasons.  Alley dwellings historically had green space, and this roof deck replicates and provides a green space equivalent, and is appropriate for an alley building with virtually 100 percent lot coverage.   

We believe that he project is compatible with the Capitol Hill Historic District and support the staff report's recommendation that the applicants study preserving more of the existing fabric and further distinguishing the original one-story building from the addition.  

Thank you for considering our views. 
